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had not met and that there was still no date arranged to convene this subcommittee. The Director stated 

that, Council at their October meeting, agreed that CPC should be implemented in accordance with the 

recommendations of the CPC subcommittee, this Committee, and Council. 

The Chair advised that the Committee have invited the Chair of Council to meet with them to discuss 

serious ongoing concerns of the Committee and this invitation was accepted. The Committee are grateful 

to the Chair of Council. The Committee will be holding a closed session following this meeting to discuss 

and agree an agenda. 

The Committee expressed their concerns that EMT CPC simulation has not commenced and identified this 

as a risk to be added to the risk register. It was agreed that the CPC subcommittee be convened as a matter 

of urgency to address any issues, give recommendations, and provide an update for the next Education 

and Standards Committee. It was agreed that a meeting is to be convened with three members of 

the Education and Standards Committee and three members of the Quality and Safety 

Committee to discuss simulation in relation to EMT CPC. 

Resolution: That the Education & Standards Committee recommend to Council that EMT CPC 

simulation is added to the risk register, that the CPC subcommittee is convened as a matter of 

urgency to address any issues, give recommendations, and conclude the process for the next 

Education and Standards Committee. 

Proposed: Ray Lacey 

Carried without dissent 

Seconded: Niamh O'Leary 

3.3 Sharing candidate exam results data with Rls 

At the March meeting the members sought that the Rls be informed by PHECC of candidate's NQEMT 

examination results. Ms Egan advised that this should be a recommendation from the Committee to 

Council to allow for sharing of exam results information. Ms Egan relayed that the Rls are currently being 

informed on request. The Chair stated that the Committee had previously agreed that following the issue 

of exam results to candidates the Rls be informed simultaneously. PHECC receives results data in bulk 

format which requires extraction of individual candidate data. This work requires the allocation of time 

and resources and cannot be delivered to Rls immediately. Ms Egan was asked by the Committee to 

confirm a process with Prometric for notifying Rls of candidate results, and in addition, for PHECC to notify 

all candidate results to Rls relating to non-Prometric examinations. 

A suitable timeframe for issuing exam results to the Rls was discussed. The Committee agreed that the Rls 

be informed of candidate examination results within five working days. Ms Egan, in consultation with 

Prometric, will agree a process for sharing candidate results in addition to sharing non-Prometric results 

with respective Rls. 

Resolution: That the Education & Standards Committee recommend to Council that the Rls are 

informed of candidate examination results within five working days. 

Proposed: Tom Brady 

Carried without dissent 

* Ms Egan left the meeting.

Seconded: Peter McDaid 
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